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MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 
OF THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY 

   
Committee Room C-11 
Tom Davies Square 

Monday, November 16, 2015 
Commencement: 6:07 p.m. 

   
  COUNCILLOR RENE LAPIERRE, IN THE CHAIR 
   
Present  Councillors Vagnini, Montpellier, Kirwan, Lapierre, Sizer, Cormier 
   
City Officials 
 

 Tim Beadman, General Manager of Health, Social and 
Emergency Services; Ron Henderson, General Manager of 
Assets, Citizen and Leisure Services; Pamela Cranston, Manager 
of Parks Services; Tyler Campbell, Manager of Children’s 
Services; Real Carre, Director of Leisure Services;  Aaron 
Archibald, Deputy Chief of EMS Operations; Trevor Bain, Chief of 
Fire and Paramedic Services; Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk; 
Liana Bacon, Legislative Compliance Co-Ordinator 

   
   
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 
   
  None declared. 
   
Rules of Procedure  The Committee agreed to dispense with the Rules of Procedure, 

to alter the order of the Agenda and deal with Item R-2 first. 
CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS MAJORITY 

   
Rules of Procedure  The Committee agreed to allow Mr. Morel to speak on behalf of 

his family.                       
CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS MAJORITY 

   
REGULAR AGENDA 
   
MANAGERS’ REPORTS 
   
Item R-2 
Adamsdale Playground 

 Report dated October 21, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Citizen and Leisure Services regarding Adamsdale Playground 
Enhancements/Morel Family. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-25   Sizer/Kirwan:  WHEREAS the Morel family has 
expressed interest in providing capital funding through the Morel 
Family Foundation towards the enhancements of the Adamsdale 
Playground;  
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MANAGERS’ REPORTS (Cont’d) 
   
Item R-2 
Adamsdale Playground 
(Cont’d) 

 AND WHEREAS a formal letter from the Morel Family Foundation 
has been received, which outlines the details of the financial 
commitment and major capital enhancement projects to the 
Adamsdale Playground;  

AND WHEREAS the financial commitment towards the 
playground enhancements fall under the Parks Services Donation 
and Memorial Program;  

AND WHEREAS when there is a significant financial contribution 
towards a municipal facility or property in excess of 35% or a 
sizable donation of the total capital contribution, the request for 
naming be brought forward for the approval of the Council of the 
City of Greater Sudbury outside of the Buildings, Property and 
Park Naming Policy;  

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT in recognition of the 
memorial donation, that the Adamsdale Playground be renamed 
the Morel Family Foundation Park and that the applicable By-law 
be passed to recognize the name change. 

CARRIED 

   
PRESENTATIONS 
   
Item 1 
Community Trails 
Maintenance Program 

 Report dated October 8, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Citizen and Leisure Services regarding 2015 Community Trails 
Maintenance Program. 
 
Pamela Cranston, Manager of Parks Services, provided an 
electronic presentation regarding 2015 Community Trails 
Maintenance Program for information only. 

   
Item 2 
Early Learning/Child 
Care Community 
Update 

 Report dated October 28, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Citizen and Leisure Services regarding Early Learning/Child Care 
Community Update. 
 
Tyler Campbell, Manager of Children’s Services, Tracy 
Saarikoski, Executive Director of Teddy Bear Daycare and Sherry 
Fournier, Executive Director, Child and Community Services 
provided an electronic presentation regarding Early Learning/Child 
Care Community Update for information only. 
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CONSENT AGENDA 
   
  The following recommendation was presented: 

 
CS2015-26 Kirwan/Sizer:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
receives Community Services Consent Agenda Item C-1 for 
information only.                                                               

CARRIED 
 

The following is the Consent Agenda Item: 
 
ROUTINE MANAGEMENT REPORTS 
   
Item C-1 
Provincial Child Care 
Mitigation Fund Update 

 Report dated October 28, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Citizen and Leisure Services regarding Provincial Child Care 
Mitigation Fund Update for information only. 
 

  CS2015-27 Sizer/Kirwan:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
receives report dated October 28, 2015 from the General 
Manager of Citizen and Leisure Services regarding Provincial 
Child Care Mitigation Fund Update for information only. 

CARRIED 
   
REGULAR AGENDA  
   
REFERRED AND DEFERRED MATTERS 
   
Item R-1 
Blezard Valley Ball Field 

 Report dated October 6, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Citizen and Leisure Services regarding Blezard Valley Ball Field. 
 
The following recommendations were presented: 
 
WHEREAS Council approved a 2015 Capital budget allocation in 
the amount of $80,000 to relocate the ball field located at Blezard 
Valley Park;  

AND WHEREAS Council at the July 6, 2015 Community Services 
Standing Committee requested a report to review options and cost 
estimates to relocate the field to Centennial Arena Park or to 
relocate the field at Blezard Valley Park; 

AND WHEREAS options and costs have been included for 
Council's consideration including retrofitting the field at the current 
location;  

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury approves option A regarding the baseball field located at 
Blezard Valley Park. 
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REFERRED AND DEFERRED MATTERS (Cont’d) 
 
Item R-1 
Blezard Valley Ball Field 
Amendment Cont’d 

 CS2015-28   Kirwan/Cormier:  THAT the recommendation be 
amended to include the following at the end of the Blezard Valley 
Ball Field recommendation:   
 
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVDED that the City of Greater 
Sudbury direct staff to utilize the balance of the $80,000.00 capital 
allocation for needed improvements to the Blezard Valley Park 
and ball fields, including the removal of the existing infield 
materials from both ball fields to be replaced with new infield mix, 
to improve safety, playability and drainage. 

CARRIED 
   
Main Motion  
as Amended 

 The following recommendation was presented as amended: 
 
CS2015-29 Kirwan/Sizer:  WHEREAS Council approved a 2015 
Capital budget allocation in the amount of $80,000 to relocate the 
ball field located at Blezard Valley Park; 

AND WHEREAS Council at the July 6, 2015 Community Services 
Standing Committee requested a report to review options and cost 
estimates to relocate the field to Centennial Arena Park or to 
relocate the field at Blezard Valley Park; 

AND WHEREAS options and costs have been included for Council's 
consideration including retrofitting the field at the current location;  

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury approves option A regarding the baseball field located at 
Blezard Valley Park.  
 
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVDED that the City of Greater 
Sudbury direct staff to utilize the balance of the $80,000.00 capital 
allocation for needed improvements to the Blezard Valley Park 
and ball fields, including the removal of the existing infield 
materials from both ball fields to be replaced with new infield mix, 
to improve safety, playability and drainage. 

CARRIED 
   
MANAGER’S REPORTS 
   
Item R-3 
Paramedic Services 
2016 Budget 
Enhancements 

 Report dated October 21, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Health, Social and Emergency Services regarding Paramedic 
Services 2016 Budget Enhancements. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-30 Kirwan/Sizer:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury  
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MANAGER’S REPORTS (Cont’d) 
   
Item R-3 
Paramedic Services 
2016 Budget 
Enhancements (Cont’d) 

 considers permanently increasing the Paramedic Services staffing 
by two (2) additional full time Paramedic positions and one (1) 
Emergency Vehicle Technician and directs staff to prepare a 
budget option for consideration during the 2016 budget 
deliberations.                                                             

CARRIED 
   
Item R-4 
Fire Services 2016 
Budget Enhancements 

 Report dated October 21, 2015 from the General Manager of 
Health, Social and Emergency Services regarding Fire Services 
2016 Budget. 

The following recommendation was presented: 

CS2015-31   Sizer/Kirwan:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
considers permanently increasing Fire Services staffing by two (2) 
additional full time Training Officers, and one (1) Assistant Deputy 
Chief, and directs staff to prepare budget options for consideration 
during the 2016 budget deliberations.                              

CARRIED 
   
   
Adjournment  Kirwan/Sizer:  THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time:   

7:37 p.m.   
 CARRIED 

   
   
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                   _____                             
 Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 


